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Mass with the Students 
Mass with the students is at 8:20 am Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays.  Stations of the 
Cross will follow school Masses on Fridays during Lent. 
 

All Saints Collections  
All Saints Catholic School is collecting Supermercado/Family Fare Receipts, Box Tops, Our Family UPCs, and Coke lids 
from bottles and pop tabs.  Please drop these off at the School or the Cabrini Parish Center reception desk (9 am to 4 pm  

M-F) or in the Sunday collection baskets.  We love and appreciate your participation!   

 

Parish and Community Happenings 

Stewardship—March 8, 2020 
“Go forth from the land of your kinsfolk and from your father’s house to a land that I will show you.”  Genesis 12:1 
God calls all of us to leave behind our old ways and to follow Him, placing our complete trust in Him.  Some of the old ways 

that we may have to struggle to leave behind might be materialism, selfishness and greed.  Yet God promises to show us a new 

land and a better way to live.  Remember what St. Teresa of Calcutta said, “God does not call us to be successful, God calls us 

to be faithful.” 

 

OTOC Issue Cafe: 
OTOC’s Annual Spring fundraiser is March 28th from 6-9:30 pm at the Omaha Design Center (1502 Cuming).  Tickets are $25, 
available from OTOC leaders, or call the office at 402-344-4401.  Silent auction, cash bar, appetizers and live music.  
www.otoc.org 
 

Holy Hour of Prayer for the End of Abortion 
Rev. Marcus Knecht will lead us in prayer and reflection in the presence of the Blessed Sacrament from 2-3 pm on March 14th 
at St. James Catholic Church (4720 No. 90th St.). Light refreshments and 40 Days for Life materials will be available in the 
Parish Center, following the Holy Hour.  Questions, call Lauren at 402-553-7163 or Lbopp4Life@gmail.com 
Sponsored by Nebraskans Embracing Life/40 Days for Life & St. James Pro-Life Committee. 
 

Evangelium Vitae 25 Years Later 
On March 25, 2020, the Archdiocese of Omaha will begin a months-long (March through October) reflection on The Gospel of 
Life.  Through events and small-group study, we hope to help one another embrace and bear witness to the God-given dignity of 
every human being.  Visit archomaha.org/ev25/ to learn more. 
 

IPF Lenten Morning of Reflection 
Join the Institute for Priestly Formation for a Lenten Morning of Reflection, Saturday, March 14th at Christ the King Church in 
Omaha.   These annual Lenten gatherings offer an opportunity for the laity to experience the IPF charism used in the spiritual 
formation of diocesan seminarians and priests who participate in our programs.  Presentations will be given by Deacon James 
Keating and IPF staff members. To learn more or register visit PriestlyFormation.org or call Linda at 402-280-3901. 
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Upcoming Schedule 

 

Lent at  Cabrini 
The 2020 Lenten program, Be Opened – A Journey to New Life (Reflections on the Sunday Gospels – Lent and Easter 
Sunday) meets in the Parish Center at 12 noon or 7 pm – whichever time works best for you.   All are welcome!   
40 Ways of Lent consists of daily suggestions of ways you can reach out this Lent—online as well as in the bulletin (see 
back page).  Feel free to trade activities or days if something doesn’t work for you at a given time.   
Adoration and Stations of the Cross will be on Fr iday evenings.  Join us for  adoration and benediction from 6 -7 pm, 
followed by the Stations at 7 pm.   
Parish Mission will be March 22-24.   
The Lenten Reconciliation Service will be Wednesday evening, March 25th at 6:30 pm.   
Holy Tridium:  Holy Thursday Service at 7 pm Apr il 9th, followed by adoration; Good Fr iday services at 3 pm and  
7 pm (same service both times); Easter Vigil begins at 8 pm; Easter Sunday services at 9 am and 11 am (no evening Mass).   

 

Parish Mission - March 22-24, 2020 
St. Frances Cabrini Lenten Mission with Jeanne Cotter, a liturgical composer, author, performer, 
parish mission director, master teacher, inspirational speaker and retreat leader.  For over two decades 
she has inspired and taught audiences throughout the United States and abroad.  There will be a 
concert on Sunday, March 22nd at 7 pm, and Evenings of Reflection on Monday, March 23rd and 
Tuesday, March 24th at 7 pm, with refreshments to follow each night.  Please join us for any or all of 
the evenings. 
 

Living Rosary 
Join all Omaha-metro parishes as we pray a Living Rosary in support of the Culture of Life.  Come to 
St. John Vianney Parish on Sunday, March 29 at 2 pm, and stay for a reception after.  Contact Whitney 
Bradley, 402-557-5516 or wabradley@archomaha.org, for more information. 

http://www.otoc.org/?blm_aid=5737474
http://archomaha.org/ev25/
mailto:wabradley@archomaha.org


Sick and Recovering 

 

Please pray for the sick and those recovering including:     
Jim Mally, Ned Kowker, Tina Ruma, Jackie Brooks, Paul 
Thomas Pojar, Rick Bower, Tiffany Pojar, and all those in 
our nursing homes. 
 
(To add or remove a name on our list, please email 
bulletineditorcabrini@gmail.com or call 402-934-7706.  
Please have the person’s permission to print their name publicly. 
before submitting their name.) 

Rev. Damian Zuerlein, Pastor 
E-mail: djzuerlein@archomaha.org 

 

Deacon Larry Mruz    Deacon Doug Lenz 
Ann Lenz, Facilitator of Faith Formation 
402-990-3296 or amlenz@archomaha.org 

 

1248 South 10th Street, Omaha, NE 68108 
Phone: 402-934-7706 

www.stcabriniomaha.org 

Saint Frances 
Cabrini Church 

Liturgy and Mass Schedule 

      

Growing In Faith 

 

  Daily Mass Schedule      

Tuesday, Mar. 10 8:20 AM         +Mary Clare  
        McNulty 
 
Wednesday, Mar. 11 8:20 AM +Paul Christopher 
        Kowal 
 
Thursday, Mar. 12       8:20 AM Communion Service 
 
Friday, Mar. 13  8:20 AM +Adelbert Kern 
 
Saturday, Mar. 14 5:00 PM   +Betty Vandenberg 
 
Sunday, Mar. 15  9:00 AM         +Butch Turco 
Sunday, Mar. 15       11:00 AM +Deceased  
        Members Nocita 
        Family 
Sunday, Mar. 15  5:30 PM +Weronika  
        Jablonski 

Reconciliation Schedule 
 

Saturdays:           3:30 PM - 4:30 PM  
           (northwest room of the Church) 

Other Masses Schedule 
 

Wednesdays:    3:00 PM at St. Joseph’s Tower  
 

Fridays:              10:15 AM at St. Joseph’s Villa  

Alpha  
“Spring” Alpha is nearing its end—on March 17th.    
Summer Alpha for  Young Adults (ages 20-35) 
will be June 9 - August 18 with Saturday, July 25 
for Retreat Day.  Fall Alpha (for all ages) will 
run September 8 - November 17, plus Saturday, 
October 24th.  Contact Ann Lenz at   
402-990-3296 or amlenz@archomaha.org to  
sign up now, or if you have any questions. 
 

Bible Study 
We will resume our study of ACTS beginning September 10th.   
 

Taizé Prayer at St. Frances Cabrini Church 
Please join us Thursday, April 2nd at 8 pm. 

Safe Environment Training 
In preparation for the upcoming Spaghetti Dinner all 
volunteers are encouraged to attend a Safe Environment 
training session.  The classes are 2 to 2 ½ hours in length and 
cover such topics as how to recognize boundary violations, 
grooming and abuse.  You also learn how to take action and 
who to call if you have suspicions that abuse is occurring.  
Please check the Archdiocesan website under the Safe 
Environment tab to register for a class at archomaha.org.  
Any questions call Fay Sampson at 402-827-3794.   
Upcoming sessions are on March 14th and April 6th (none are 
offered at Cabrini before the Spaghetti Dinner). 

  
 

Bulletin Additions 
To have information published in the upcoming bulletin, please 
email bulletineditorcabrini@gmail.com by Wednesday evening. 
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Sunday Tithe– Collections 
All Saints Gift Fund 
Organ Fund 
Improvement Fund 
Furnace Debt Reduction Fund 
St. Vincent de Paul Fund 
Black & Indian Mission 

February 29-March 1 

 
Dear Friends, 
 
If all has gone well, then I am in New Zealand visiting my nephew who lives and works there.  Fr. Boes is traveling 
with me and we will be hiking around to see the sights of this beautiful part of the world.  I know that others have 
canceled their travels because of the coronavirus, but we are going forward because it seems like New Zealand will be 
okay if we stay in the great outdoors. 
 
It is clear now that the coronavirus will spread throughout the world.  That includes us sinners here in Omaha.   
The Archdiocese has already discussed protocol if it should happen to arrive in Omaha on a wider scale than what is 
happening at UNMC.  
 
A few thoughts in general:  
 
First:  As Christians, we should not panic.  We understand that someday we will die.  This virus is unlikely to be the 
cause of that.  We must pray for those who are suffering.  We must pray for our civil leaders.  We must pray that the 
Lord grant us peace even in unpeaceful times.  God will not leave us during trying times; in fact, God will be closer to 
us than ever. 
 
Second:  Follow the advice of the Centers for Disease Control (CDC). 
 
Third:  Wash your hands, cover your cough, seek medical help if you are sick and stay away from others if you are 
sick. Practice good hygiene and care for others.  As the Archdiocese has told us, “Priests, deacons, and extraordinary 
ministers of Holy Communion are urged to practice good hygiene, washing their hands before Mass begins or even 
using an alcohol based anti-bacterial solution before and after distributing Holy Communion.  If parishioners are sick 
or are experiencing symptoms of sickness they are not obliged to attend Mass, and even out of charity ought not to 
attend.”  
 
Fourth:  A quarantine in Omaha is unlikely.  There have been quarantines in other parts of the world when the virus 
emerged.  This is not a cause for panic, but rather a cause for preparation.  It would be prudent to have adequate food 
and medicines on hand for 30 days (the quarantine for this virus has generally been 14 days) just in case.  Stock up on 
non-perishable food items and medicines that you need.  
 
Fifth:  Will we cancel Masses?  The Archbishop will make that decision if the virus appears in Omaha and is 
recommended by health officials.  Will there be other things that effect how we celebrate Mass during this time? 
There might be, but we will get the Archbishop’s blessing before we do anything. 
 
Please do not panic.  Pray.  Ask the Lord to give us all what is best for our salvation.  These health crises have 
happened before.  Even in this, there is the opportunity for spiritual growth and we should take advantage of 
opportunities to serve and to care for others.  
 
Please, if you need ANYTHING and you cannot get someone to help you call us.  Churches have always served the 
people during such things as wars, famines, plagues, and outbreaks — God willing we will do the same. 
 
Peace, 
 
Fr. Damian 

 Pastor’s Letter 

 

Sodality News 
Sodality will be selling 1/2 pound fudge bunnies (made and donated by the Old Market Candy Shop) this lent.  Cost is $12 and 
they come packaged for Easter.  Pre-payment is required when ordering.  Order forms will be available at the Church entrances.  
Sodality members will be available in the back of Church after Masses next weekend, March 14th and 15th, or the forms and 
payment can be put in the offering collection baskets.  Delivery will be April 4th-5th after Masses.  Proceeds will go towards 
purchasing prayer books for this year’s First Communicants and other Sodality projects for the Church.    
 
Sodality will be praying the rosary in Church at 8 am on the First Saturday of each month.  Everyone is welcome to join us.  
See you Saturday March 7th! 

mailto:amlenz@archomaha.org
http://archomaha.org/

